
Sacramento County Youth Commission 
Tomorrow's Leaders Leading Today 

 
Minutes 

Monday, March 28, 2005 
 

Chair: Michael Wood 
Vice Chair: Thiersten Rose 

Secretary: Beth Griffiths 
 

Attendance: 
Clark Beech Absent 
Amanda Koire Absent 
Mike Wood X 
Cindy Pham X 
Thiersten Rose X 
Beth Griffiths X 
Sara Schmunk X 
Michael Ang Absent 
Alex Khan X 
David Shire X 
Christine Brazil Absent 
Grant Taylor X 
Rachel Sussman X 

 
 
Advisor:  Joe Barba 
 
Guests:  none 
 
Agenda: 

1. The meeting was called to order at 6:19 p.m. 
 
2. This special meeting was called to make progress more quickly on the 

Teen Safe Night. 
 
3. Thiersten and Cindy reported that they both had no luck reaching staff of 

community centers and Cal Expo.  Joe also left a message with Erica 
Emanuel from Cal Expo but she had not yet returned his call.  Joe 
reported that the Redwood Room at CSUS is not available until 9:00 
p.m. on June 18th.  The Commission decided that that 9:00 p.m. was too 
late to begin the event.  However, the CSUS Alumni Center is available 
on June 11th, June 25th, and July 16th.  Joe reserved the Center for June 
25th in case the Commission could not find any other location.  The 
rental fee is $1,000 for 8 hours plus a $250 security deposit and liability 

 



insurance (cost not yet known).  The Alumni Center has a kitchen (with 
refrigerator), an ice maker, and they allow catered platters but not 
homemade dishes. They also will allow the Commission to bring in a 
virgin margarita making machine.  The facility can hold up to 400 people.  
The reservation can be held for one week before 50% of the payment is 
due. The Commission voted unanimously to change the event date to 
Saturday, June 25, 2005 and to rent the CSUS Alumni Center for the 
event.  Joe will call the Alumni Center to schedule a site visit of the 
facility on Friday, April 1st at 4:00 p.m.  Several commissioners will visit 
the facility with Joe.  

 
4. The advertising subcommittee could not find any radio station willing to 

come to the Teen Safe Night.  However, they will call the radio stations 
back to see if any of them are available on the new date of June 25.   
Thiersten also recommended contacting News 10 because they are very 
willing to do community stories. 

 
5. Rachel talked to the professional decorator who is willing to work within 

our budget. She will ask if he is available for June 25th. If he is 
unavailable or if he charges too much, the Commission can decorate the 
hall on their own.  Rachel reported that Wishing Well had a lot of 
decorations and supplies that could be used for the Teen Sate Night.  
The Commission suggested that Rachel check with the decorator to see 
how much could be done with $300.  She will also check a distribution 
center and Costco for margarita mix. 

 
6. Cindy will check with her friend, Colby, to see if he can DJ. If not, 

Thiersten said her dad would be willing to DJ for free. 
 
7. The Commission will charge $3 for admission (includes one free virgin 

margarita).  
 
8. Wristbands can be ordered from reminderband.com for $1.50 each. In 

order to qualify for this price, a minimum order of 260 is required.  The 
Commission will order the minimum amount. Thiersten will do further 
research. 

 
9. The meeting was adjourned early at 7:10 p.m. 
 
 
 

 
 

 


